
A SPECIAL MEETING OF 
THE KENOSHA UNIFIED SCHOOL BOARD 

HELD JUNE 18, 2020 
  

A special meeting of the Kenosha Unified School Board was held on Thursday, June 
18, 2020, at 6:30 P.M. in the Board Meeting Room at the Educational Support Center.  The 
purpose of this meeting was for Views and Comments by the Public and the Preliminary 
Presentations by the 2020-2021 School Redesign Core Teams. 

 
The meeting was called to order at 6:30 P.M. with the following members present: Mr. 

Battle (virtually), Ms. Stevens, Mrs. Modder, Mr. Garcia, Ms. Adams, Mr. Wade, and Mr. 
Duncan. Mr. Robert Neu (virtually), Director of Title Program; Mr. Shane Gayle (virtually), 
Principal at Washington Middle School; Dr. Jen Freiheit (virtually), Kenosha County Health 
Officer; and Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis were also present.  

 
Mr. Duncan, President, opened the meeting by announcing that this was a special 

meeting of the School Board of the Kenosha Unified School District No. 1.  Notice of this 
special meeting was given to the public by forwarding a copy of the notice to all requesting 
radio stations and newspapers. 

 
Views and comments were made by the public.  Mrs. Modder also read views and 

comments submitted electronically.   
 
Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis noted that due to the COVID-19 pandemic, the 2020-2021 School 

Design Teams were formed to establish a plan for the 2020-2021 school year to educate in-
person, virtually and via a hybrid approach, all with the safety of our students and staff at 
the forefront of every decision made. The 2020-2021 School Redesign Core Teams consist 
of: School Redesign, Virtual Learning, Student Social Emotional Support, Safety and Staff 
Wellness, Professional Learning, and Summer Contract Days for Athletics. She noted that 
each team would share a verbal presentation of their preliminary plans thus far and ask the 
Board to listen, react and provide feedback so that they can use the noted responses to 
enhance their work going forward. She noted that following these presentations, the teams 
will then invite staff, parents/guardians, students and others to participate in future reactor 
groups to further review their work.  
 
 Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis introduced Mrs. Julie Housaman, Chief Academic Officer, and 
Bryan Mogensen, Coordinator of Athletics, Physical Education, Health, Recreation and 
Senior Center, and they gave the Summer Contact Days for Athletics presentation which 
covered planning for athletics during the summer via phases I, II and III. It was noted that 
the plan is for athletics during the summer only. A future plan will come forward for fall 
athletics at a future date. 
 
 Board members asked questions and provided their feedback to the Summer Contact 
Days for Athletics presentation. 
 
 Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis introduced Ms. Sue Valeri, Chief of School Leadership; Mr. Brian 
Geiger, Regional Coordinator of Leadership and Learning – Secondary; Mr. Marty Pitts, 
Regional Coordinator of Leadership and Learning – Elementary; Mr. Tony Casper, Principal 



at Kenosha eSchool; and Mr. Shane Gayle (virtually), Principal at Washington Middle 
School; the team leaders of the School Redesign team. It was explained that while the 
preferred model of instructional delivery is a traditional educational environment, it is 
anticipated that there will be continued public health concerns when school resumes in the 
fall of 2020; therefore, the purpose of the School Redesign team is to outline a draft plan to 
maximize in-person learning opportunities while being prepared for possible school closures 
due to the pandemic.  The intent is to provide in-person learning to the greatest extent 
possible, while also taking prudent steps to keep our students, staff, and community safe 
and adhering to any applicable public health orders. 
  
 Ms. Valeri, Mr. Geiger, Mr. Pitts, Mr. Casper, and Mr. Gayle gave a presentation on 
the School Redesign plan which covered the following scenarios: scenario 1 – a regular 
return to school with CDD/Kenosha County Health Department guidelines in place, scenario 
2 – a hybrid virtual learning/in-person learning, scenario 3 – a full virtual learning instruction, 
and scenario 4 – school closure due to positive COVID-19 case. Proposed measures to be 
taken to create a safe environment for both student and staff were also presented. 
 
 Board members asked questions and provided their feedback to the School Redesign 
presentation. 
 
 Mr. Geiger and Mr. Casper gave a presentation on Virtual Learning plan which 
covered the following topics: ensuring all students have access to a district issued device, 
ensuring that all instructional staff have access to a districted owned device, ensure all 
students have internet access, technical support availability after school day, and ensuring 
curriculum needs are met. 
 
 Board members asked questions and provided their feedback to the Virtual Learning 
plan presentation. 
 
  Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis introduced Dr. Angie Andersson, Principal at Kenosha School of 
Technology Enhanced Curriculum (KTEC); and Mr. Patrick Finnemore, Director of Facilities; 
and they gave a presentation on the Staff Safety and Wellness plan which covered the 
following topics: review/develop protocols relating to remote work and expectations 
supported by learning opportunities for administrators on managing a virtual workforce, 
setting expectations during a pandemic and employee mental health,  identifying necessary 
personal protective equipment (PPE) for staff, students and visitors, identifying cleaning and 
disinfecting plan for all district buildings, determine how to safely have students enter the 
buildings – spacing, determine safety precautions for food preparation, serving, and spacing 
during consumption, determine and identify appropriate setup in classrooms and offices for 
appropriate precautions - spacing, determine appropriate strategy for transportation of 
students,  develop safety protocols for visitors in the buildings, and develop procedures 
relating to library use with appropriate precautions and spacing. 

Board members asked questions and provided their feedback to the Staff Safety and 
Wellness plan presentation. 



  Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis introduced Mrs. Bridget Kotarak, Director of Special Education and 
Student Support, and Mrs. Lisa Ruediger, Coordinator of Student Support, and they 
presented the Student Social and Emotional Learning plan which covered the development 
of guidance and support for students’ social and emotional learning for the return to school 
with the development of guidance and resources to support staffs’ social, emotional and 
mental wellness at they return to the school. 
 
  Board members asked questions and provided their feedback to the Student Social 
and Emotional Learning plan presentation. 
 
  Dr. Savaglio-Jarvis introduced Ms. Jennifer Folkers, Coordinator of Professional 
Learning, and Mrs. Patricia Clements, Coordinator of Talent Development, and they gave a 
presentation on the Professional Learning plan which covered the following topics:  best 
practices in digital curriculum, establishing a common language, social emotional learning, 
learning platforms, virtual connections with students, curriculum expectations, supports to 
address the various need of students, and foundational Google applications.  
  
  Board members asked questions and provided their feedback to the Professional 
Learning plan presentation. 

 
Meeting adjourned at 10:12 P.M. 

 
               Stacy Schroeder Busby 
               School Board Secretary 
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